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Last day of term—Thursday 20th December 2018 

Return to school— Monday 7th January 2019 

  

Head’s Hello 
 
We have been getting into the Christmas spirit this week making lanterns in Year 6 for 
Dickensian evening and singing Christmas songs. It was an absolute joy to take a group of 
Year 4s up to Meadowbrook House to sing carols for the residents. I was so proud of all of 
them. Next week will be exciting with our KS1 Christmas Play on Monday at 10.30am in 
the church and again on Tuesday at 2pm. Our Christmas Fayre on Thursday will start at 
1.30pm, you can collect your child from their classroom at 1.30pm so you can go to the 
fayre together.  
 
We will be sending out a photo montage of the various December events at the end of 
term however this will be the last School Newsletter for 2018. 
 
Christmas wishes to you all. 
 
Kate Webber 
Acting Head Teacher 

THIS WEEK’S STAR LEARNERS 

 

APPLE   Bertie and Flynn 

CHERRY Jack and Keylah 

OAK     Florence and Cyra 

WILLOW  Hannah and Edward 

BEECH  Elsie and Arthur 

MAPLE  Ash M and Riley 

CONKERS   Sam and Hollie  

 

This week’s attendance: 

             

Apple:    95.83% 

Cherry:    94.20% 

Oak:       96.05% 

Willow: 97.04% 

Beech:    97.92% 

Maple:  95.24% 

Conkers:    91.36% 

Music lessons with Cornwall Music Service Trust  

and Kevin Ackford  

The last music lessons took place this week. Music lessons will 
restart on the week commencing Monday 14th January 2019 

After School Sports Clubs 

All the After School Sports Clubs have now finished 

for this term.  Clubs will recommence in January 

2019. We will advise parents and carers early next 

term of the start date. 



 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY    (Please check every week for new events being added)                                       

DECEMBER 2018 

Monday 17th  10.30am KS1 nativity at St Bartholomew’s Church—parents and carers welcome  

Tuesday 18th      2.00pm  KS1 nativity at St Bartholomew’s Church—parents and carers welcome  

Wednesday 19th     Christmas Lunch for pupils–this lunch will already have been booked by parents, payment as   

                                   normal via Parent Pay. If you have not booked a lunch for your child you will have to provide your                                

                                  child with a packed lunch. 

                                2.00pm  - KS2 carol service at St Bartholomew’s Church -parents and carers welcome  

Thursday 20th        NON SCHOOL UNIFORM—free— 

   Secret Santa—see details on LSA page below 

                                  1.30pm School Christmas Fair—parents/carers can collect children from their class at 1.30pm to  

   go to the fair.  Any children not collected will be supervised until 3.15pm.   

   THERE WILL BE NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUB CHILDCARE PROVISION ON THIS DAY 

JANUARY 2019  

Monday 7th   Return to school for Spring Term 

Monday 7th               Vision screening for reception children in Apple Class. 

PARENT PAY BALANCES 

The end of term is a good time to check your 

child’s Parent Pay balances to pay any debit  

balances and also to top up your child’s account 

if they  regularly have a school lunch ( Year’s 3 to 

6 ) or use our After School and Breakfast  

Childcare provision. All these services should be 

paid for on the day or in advance as Lostwithiel 

School does not offer credit facilities. We             

appreciate that many of our parents have busy 

lives so you may find it helpful to set up an email  

reminder on Parent Pay. By doing so when your 

child’s  balance drops to a specific amount (of 

your choosing) you receive an email alert. 

Thankyou.  

LOST PROPERTY—If your child wears it or  

carries it—PLEASE NAME IT  so that lost  

property items can be returned to their owner 

as soon as possible please can we ask that your 

child’s uniform and school items are clearly 

labelled with their name.  Thank you 

IMPORTANT NEWS REGARDING LOSTWITHIEL SCHOOL INSET DAYS 

2018/2019  

After consultation with the PLT, school governors and the steering  

committee, Lostwithiel School will be taking their staff training (inset) days 

in a one week block during the 2018/2019 school year.   

Therefore, in addition to the holiday dates set out on the Cornwall  

Council school term dates for 2018/2019—copy attached to this  

newsletter Lostwithiel School will be closed the week following the May 

half term—from Monday 3rd June to Friday 7th June 2019.   

 

We hope that having the inset days in this way may help  

families plan trips and take holiday without having to incur school holiday 

availability and higher pricing.  Hopefully the weather will be good at 

that time of year so even if you are not going abroad it should be a nice 

time to be off, out and about! 

 

CAR PARKING 

Due to limited car parking space the only cars who should be          

accessing the car park at the beginning and end of the school day are 

the school taxi, childcare provider and  disabled badge holders 

(priority is for those disabled drivers who have to leave their car to 

deliver and collect children). We have noticed an increase of cars in 

the afternoon (around normal departure time)  trying to access the 

car park.  If a grandparent or friend is collecting your child please ask 

them not to use the car park. We would also ask that our car park is 

not used as a turning circle to avoid colliding with a child. 



 

 

If you are visiting St Bartholemews church over the Christmas period have a look and find our 
decorated trees  

BEECH AND WILLOW CLASSES ENJOYED A TRIP TO PLYMOUTH 

THIS WEEK TO SEE ‘AWFUL AUNTIE’ 

 

THANK YOU  

LOSTWITHIEL SCHOOL ! 

YOU RAISED AN AMAZING  

£112.63  

FOR THE POPPY APPEAL THIS YEAR 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Parents/Carers of children who have applied to join a club in the Spring Term will be notified next week 

to  confirm that their child has been registered in that club. The last day to receive and accept forms to 

join a club is Friday 14th December. Any applications received after this date will not be accepted. If 

your child is already registered in a club which continues in to next term we will not notify you as they will 

be automatically transferred on to next term’s register. We will notify parents /carers next term of a start 

date for the After School Sports Clubs. 

 

If your child wishes to stop attending a club we would ask that you advise the school office as soon as 

possible so we can amend the register and advise Mr Way. 
 

Please note the last Tag Rugby Club will be on Friday 14th December. Information including a joining 

form was sent out last week to Years 5 and 6 children about the new Hockey Club which will replace Tag    

Rugby on a Friday next term.  
 

 

  Activity Open to Years Start/finish 

  

Monday 

  
Running Club 3, 4, 5 and 6 3.15pm to 4.30pm 

  

Tuesday Football 
Netball  

3, 4, 5 and 6 

3, 4, 5 and 6 

3.15pm to 4.15pm 

3.15pm to 4.15pm 

Wednesday Sports Club 1 and 2 3.15pm to 4.15pm 

Thursday 

  
Rackets Club 1 and 2 3.15pm to 4.15pm 

Friday Hockey—NEW CLUB Years 5 and 6 3.15pm to 4.15pm 

  

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS FOR NEXT TERM 



 

 

LOSTWITHIEL SCHOOL ASSOCIATION NEWS 

 

The Lostwithiel School Association (LSA) is tasked with fundraising for the school and is a registered charity. It is 

made up of parents and carers who meet at the school to discuss/organise fundraising ideas. The aim of the LSA is 

to enhance the learning experience of the children in our school. We do this by fundraising to provide additional 

classroom resources, new facilities, playtime equipment, help towards school trips and Year 6 leavers’ hoodies. 

We organise a series of fun events throughout the year to raise funds including: Christmas & Summer Fairs, bingo, 

cake sales & cream teas.  

 

Every penny raised through the LSA goes directly back to the school, helping to fund projects that will enhance the 

children’s time at the school.  Parents/carers can join the LSA throughout the year, or can suggest fundraising ideas 

to an LSA member – we are always looking for new people to join, or to hear new ideas on how to raise money for 

the school. 

 

There are lots of ways you can get involved— we meet once a month on a Thursday afternoon these meetings are 

short and informal. We do appreciate that some parents cannot commit on a regular basis so it would be great to 

have a list of those who are happy to come along and help out at events. 

 

If you would like to know more, or to get involved, then please contact us at lostwithielsa@gmail.com or speak to 

Mrs Whitlock or Mrs Sharland in the office. 

LOSTWITHIEL SCHOOL ASSOCIATION (LSA) LOTTERY  

 

If you would like to sign up for the school lottery simply set up a monthly standing order for £2 per lottery number to  

account number :22296868 and sortcode: 30-99-08 to be in the account by the 10th of each month. You may purchase as 

many numbers as you wish.  Email lostwithielsa@gmail.com for your lottery number(s) or with any questions. 

 

mailto:lostwithielsa@gmail.com


 

 

……………………… SPORTS NEWS…………………………….. 

 

FOOTBALL AND NETBALL  

NETBALL  
Netball matches are for years 5 and 6 only.  On the days there is a netball match, either at home or away, Netball club will still run as 
usual for years 3 and 4 at school.  
FOOTBALL 

Football matches are for years 3/4/5 and 6 with the exception of the St Mewan game this week which was for years 5 and 6 only.   

DATE PLAYING HOME OR AWAY 

Thursday 18 October 2018 St Mewan At Lostwithiel School 

Tuesday 6 November 2018 Pondhu At Pondhu School 

Tuesday 20 November 2018 Fowey At Lostwithiel School 

Tuesday 15 January 2019 Tywardreath At Tywardreath School 

Tuesday 29 January 2019 Bishop Bronscombe At Lostwithiel School 

CROSS COUNTRY 

MID CORNWALL SPORTS NETWORK CROSS COUNTRY LEAGUE 2018/2019  

All the following events will take place at Par Race Track.  Races start at 12.30pm and scheduled to finish at 1.30pm. 

Transport to and from the event will be arranged by school.  Parent/carer supporters are welcome at the events—hot 

drinks and snacks are available to buy at the pavilion for spectators.  Mid Cornwall Sports Network have advised us that 

photography is not allowed at this event. Your child will require a packed lunch and a drink ( not fizzy) for the days 

these events are taking place. They will also require their running kit, trainers and asthma inhaler if needed.  

The distances over a flat course will be: 

              Year 4: 1150 m  approx 
              Year 5: 1510m   approx 
              Year 6: 1860      approx 
 
 

DATE 

Wednesday 7 November 2018 

Wednesday 5 December  2018 

Wednesday 9 January 2019 

Wednesday 6 February 2019 



 

 

HEALTH CHECKS TO BE HELD AT LOSTWITHIEL SCHOOL DURING THIS TERM  

There are several health checks due to take place this term. As consents are required for some of these checks we will 

also keep this information in the newsletter for the next few weeks for your reference.  Please contact the school office 

if you have any questions.  

RECEPTION AND YEAR 6 

HEALTH CHECKS 

 

7th January 2019– Apple Class reception children vision checks will take place. 

 

Booklets with a detachable form have been issued to children in Reception and Year 6. Parents only need to return their forms if they do 

not want their child to be weighed and measured. If a form is not returned consent will be assumed and your children will have the   

necessary checks. The form issued to Reception children also has a section regarding hearing checks when they are in Year 1. If you do 

not want your child to have a hearing check in Year 1 please tick the appropriate box as these forms will be retained and used for the 

Year 1 hearing check in the next academic year 2019/2020.  We have yet to be advised of a date for the weighing and measuring checks 

for Reception and Year 6 children. 

 

NITS 

We are always looking for ways to help combat the 

spread of head lice in school and realise what a  

nuisance these creatures are!  

As teachers we are just as vulnerable and spend hours 

combing our hair too.  

May we recommend that shoulder length hair or           

longer is tied back and that you check your child’s hair 

is checked regularly and treat as necessary.  

Please see the link below for information about how 

to get a prescription comb : 

http://www.nittygritty.co.uk/site/

howtogetaprescription.asp 

Thank you for your co-operation 

 

REPORTING SICKNESS TO SCHOOL 

 

School follow the guidance from the Health Protection  

Agency. Should your child be taken ill with either sickness or 

diarrhoea we recommend that they stay away from school for 

48 hours after the last bout of sickness or diarrhoea, to limit 

the chance of passing it on.   

 

As a safeguarding issue it is important that you report your 

child’s absence to school.  You can call the office (if you call 

outside school hours you can leave a  message on the  

answerphone), email to  admin@lostwithielsch.org, or use 

the class dojo system.   

 

Thank you for your co-operation.  

http://www.nittygritty.co.uk/site/howtogetaprescription.asp
http://www.nittygritty.co.uk/site/howtogetaprescription.asp


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

April 2018 

Dear parent/carer 

As you may know we have changed our school logo from the bridge logo to the tree logo you see on this letter.  As a 

school that is trying hard to sustain our numbers, it is important that parents from Lostwithiel and outside the community 

can see that our school has an outdoor learning ethos, is a forest school that is underpinned by our 5 P values.  We often 

found visitors or potential parents would know nothing about our outdoor areas or forest school.  We hope that this logo 

shows what we offer more clearly.  To reinforce this message further, we will be changing our uniform to a forest green 

colour.  The new uniform will have the new logo. 

The new dark green uniform will take effect from September 2018 however we would like to stress that there will be a 

transition period and that we do not expect parents/carers to purchase the new uniform unless they are intending to buy 

new items anyway.  The existing red uniform that you currently own can still be worn until items need to be replaced.  

The school office have an item of clothing in the new colour should you wish to look at it.  

Wovina will continue to sell the Lostwithiel School uniform items and the new green uniform will be available to purchase 

after the 21st May 2018.  The uniform will not be stocked in their shop for general sale so all items will need to be pre-

ordered.  Items can be posted (for a purchase of under £20 please allow £2.50 for postage and packing) or you can call at 

Wovina to collect the items personally (please allow up to 14 days for items to be ordered).  For those parents who do not 

have internet access Wovina will accept telephone orders.  

Wovina, 1-3 Omaha Road, Bodmin, PL31 1ER, Tel: 01208 833070, www.wovina.com.   
The current Wovina prices for items showing the Lostwithiel School logo are:   
Full zip fleece: £13.00,  Sweatshirt: £8.60, Cardigan ( sweatshirt material ) £11.45, PE T shirt: £4.10,   
PE Bag: £3.85,  Book Bag: £4.50.    
 
We would like to reiterate our school uniform policy: 
 

Shoes 

Plain black sensible shoes (no logo) – No canvas shoes, training shoes,  boots, open toed or backless shoes. 

 

Sock/Tights  

black tights, white or black socks 

 

Uniform 

Black skirt or trousers (no jeans/leggings/jeggings) 

Dark green polo shirt or white shirt/blouse (no white polo shirts) 

Dark green jumpers/cardigans 

Items with Lostwithiel school logo:  dark green fleece, dark green sweatshirt, dark green cardigan (sweatshirt material) 

In warmer weather : dark green and white check summer dress, black tailored shorts 

 

PE 

Black shorts or black track suit bottoms, black PE skirt or black skort 

Training shoes 

Items with Lostwithiel School logo: dark green PE T shirt  

 

Thank you for your continued support with our policies.  

LOSTWITHIEL SCHOOL UNIFORM  

http://www.wovina.com


 

 

 
29th January 2018 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Governors and school staff are very concerned about the safety and congestion on Bodmin Hill and around the school car 
park at drop off and pick up times. 
  
We have taken the following actions to try and improve the safety and organisation of these very busy times of the day. 
 

 Staff members will no longer park on the left side of the car park. This area will be kept free to allow drivers with a 
disabled badge easy access to the spaces provided. It will also allow turning room for the taxis that provide transport 
from the county council. 

 A member of staff will do a car park duty from 8:45 am to 9 am. This will be to ensure safe drop off in and around 
the car park. 
 
Staff members, disabled badge holders, taxis and child care providers will be allowed access to the car park. 
  
We politely ask all other parents and carers: 
  

       Do not enter the carpark to ‘drop off’ or park your car. Please park away from the school car park and gate to 
ease congestion 

       Do not park or stop on the yellow zig zags outside the school entrance. This is illegal and is dangerous as it 
blocks the entrance and line of sight for pedestrians and other drivers 

       Drive slowly and considerately on Bodmin Hill for the safety of pedestrians and children. 
 
 
 
 

Natalie Simmonds 
Head Teacher 
 

 

LOSTWITHIEL SCHOOL TRAVEL AND SAFETY  



 

 

CATERLINK MENU AUTUMN TERM 2018 



 

 

CATERLINK MENU SPRING TERM 2019 



 

 

HOLIDAY AND SCHOOL CLOSURE DATES FOR SCHOOL YEAR 2018-2019 

Please note in addition to the school term dates below, Lostwithiel School will also 

be closed for staff training days from Monday 3rd June to Friday 7th June, inclusive 

2019.   

 

Please note Lostwithiel will be closed to 

pupils from Monday 3 June to Friday 7th 

June inclusive for staff training (inset) days.  


